
 

Brigham Special Town Board Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, October 19, 2017 – 7:00 PM 

A Special Town Board meeting of the Brigham Town Board was held on Thursday, 

October 19,  2017 at 7:00 PM in the meeting room of the Barneveld-Brigham Municipal 

Building located at 407 Business ID in Barneveld Wisconsin. 

The meeting was called to order by Town Chair Jason Carden at 7:01 PM.  In 

attendance (besides Chair Carden) were:  Town Supervisor Jeff Zander, 

Clerk/Treasurer Audrey Rue, Bill Lorenz, Frank Sandner, Caroline Beckett, Mary Davis, 

Jerry Davis, Greg Hilden, Elizabeth Ravindran, Doug Carden, Tami Bowser, Paul 

Ramsden and Kevin Clougherty.  Supervisor Kyle Thompson was absent. 

The Public Notice was approved on motion by Supervisor Zander, seconded by Chair 

Carden and Carried. 

Comprehensive Plan Updates:  Chair Carden talked about the Comprehensive Plan 

update.  He had gotten a price estimate from Southwest Wisconsin Regional Planning 

Commission (SWWRPC) for survey costs.  Chair Carden indicated he wanted to get 

more input from the people. 

It was noted we have 585 landowner’s on the tax roll.  We looked at printing a 

notification post card.  It was thought the survey would be on line and the cost to have 

SWWRPC administer the survey, including postage and mailing of postcards would run 

about $1,968.00. 

There were questions like who would get surveys, what questions would be on the 

survey, and would there be information sessions beforehand.  Chair Carden said he will 

look to SWWRPC for advice. 

The purpose of the survey was noted to make sure the general public agrees with what 

came out of the ad hoc meetings. 

 Offering general comments – Jerry Davis, Doug Carden, Paul Ramsden and 

Elizabeth Ravindran. 

County Road T Resolution:  Chair Carden indicated Iowa County doesn’t have any 

plan to improve county road T for at least 10 years.   

Resolution 2017-004 was presented, asking Iowa County to move an improvement plan 

to County Road T up the list of priorities.   

Speaking in favor – Doug Carden. 

Passed on motion by Supervisor Zander, Seconded by Chair Carden. Motion carried. 

Public Portion of Special Meeting completed. 

Audrey Rue, Clerk 


